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functions of systems, equipment, facilities, 
services, and supplies for the purpose of 
achieving the essential functions at the low-
est life cycle cost consistent with required 
performance, reliability, quality, and safety. 

Value engineering proposal, as used in this 
clause, means, in connection with an A-E 
contract, a change proposal developed by 
employees of the Federal Government or 
contractor value engineering personnel 
under contract to an agency to provide value 
engineering services for the contract or pro-
gram. 

(c) Submissions. After award of an archi-
tect-engineering contract the contractor 
shall— 

(1) Provide the Government with a fee 
breakdown schedule for the VE services 
(such as criteria review, task team review, 
and bid package review) included in the con-
tract schedule; 

(2) Submit, for approval by the Contracting 
Officer, a list of team members and their re-
spective resumes representing the engineer-
ing disciplines required to complete the 
study effort, and evidence of the team lead-
er’s qualifications and engineering dis-
cipline. Subsequent changes or substitutions 
to the approved VE team shall be submitted 
in writing to the Contracting Officer for ap-
proval; and 

(3) The team leader shall be responsible for 
prestudy work assembly and shall edit, re-
produce, and sign the final report and each 
VEP. All VEP’s, even if submitted earlier as 
an individual submission, shall be contained 
in the final report. 

(d) VEP preparation. As a minimum, the 
contractor shall include the following infor-
mation in each VEP: 

(1) A description of the difference between 
the existing the proposed design, the com-
parative advantage and disadvantages of 
each, a justification when an item’s function 
is being altered, the effect of the change on 
system or facility performance, and any per-
tinent objective test data. 

(2) A list and analysis of design criteria or 
specifications that must be changed if the 
VEP is accepted. 

(3) A separate detailed estimate of the im-
pact on project cost of each VEP, if accepted 
and implemented by the Government. 

(4) A description and estimate of costs the 
Government may incur in implementing the 
VEP, such as design change cost and test and 
evaluation cost. 

(5) A prediction of any effects the proposed 
change may have on life cycle cost. 

(6) The effect the VEP will have on design 
or construction schedules. 

(e) VEP acceptance. Approved VEP’s shall 
be implemented by bilateral modification to 
this contract. 

(End of clause) 

[55 FR 3889, Feb. 5, 1990] 

52.248–3 Value Engineering—Con-
struction. 

As prescribed in 48.202, insert the fol-
lowing clause: 

VALUE ENGINEERING—CONSTRUCTION (OCT 
2010) 

(a) General. The Contractor is encouraged 
to develop, prepare, and submit value engi-
neering change proposals (VECP’s) volun-
tarily. The Contractor shall share in any in-
stant contract savings realized from accept-
ed VECP’s, in accordance with paragraph (f) 
below. 

(b) Definitions. Collateral costs, as used in 
this clause, means agency costs of operation, 
maintenance, logistic support, or Govern-
ment-furnished property. 

Collateral savings, as used in this clause, 
means those measurable net reductions re-
sulting from a VECP in the agency’s overall 
projected collateral costs, exlcusive of acqui-
sition savings, whether or not the acquisi-
tion cost changes. 

Contractor’s development and implementation 
costs, as used in this clause, means those 
costs the Contractor incurs on a VECP spe-
cifically in developing, testing, preparing, 
and submitting the VECP, as well as those 
costs the Contractor incurs to make the con-
tractual changes required by Government ac-
ceptance of a VECP. 

Government costs, as used in this clause, 
means those agency costs that result di-
rectly from developing and implementing 
the VECP, such as any net increases in the 
cost of testing, operations, maintenance, and 
logistic support. The term does not include 
the normal administrative costs of proc-
essing the VECP. 

Instant contract savings, as used in this 
clause, means the estimated reduction in 
Contractor cost of performance resulting 
from acceptance of the VECP, minus allow-
able Contractor’s development and imple-
mentation costs, including subcontractors’ 
development and implementation costs (see 
paragraph (h) below). 

Value engineering change proposal (VECP) 
means a proposal that— 

(1) Requires a change to this, the instant 
contract, to implement; and 

(2) Results in reducing the contract price 
or estimated cost without impairing essen-
tial functions or characteristics; provided, 
that it does not involve a change— 

(i) In deliverable end item quantities only; 
or 

(ii) To the contract type only. 
(c) VECP preparation. As a minimum, the 

Contractor shall include in each VECP the 
information described in subparagraphs (1) 
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through (7) below. If the proposed change is 
affected by contractually required configura-
tion management or similar procedures, the 
instructions in those procedures relating to 
format, identification, and priority assign-
ment shall govern VECP preparation. The 
VECP shall include the following: 

(1) A description of the difference between 
the existing contract requirement and that 
proposed, the comparative advantages and 
disadvantages of each, a justification when 
an item’s function or characteristics are 
being altered, and the effect of the change on 
the end item’s performance. 

(2) A list and analysis of the contract re-
quirements that must be changed if the 
VECP is accepted, including any suggested 
specification revisions. 

(3) A separate, detailed cost estimate for 
(i) the affected portions of the existing con-
tract requirement and (ii) the VECP. The 
cost reduction associated with the VECP 
shall take into account the Contractor’s al-
lowable development and implementation 
costs, including any amount attributable to 
subcontracts under paragraph (h) below. 

(4) A description and estimate of costs the 
Government may incur in implementing the 
VECP, such as test and evaluation and oper-
ating and support costs. 

(5) A prediction of any effects the proposed 
change would have on collateral costs to the 
agency. 

(6) A statement of the time by which a con-
tract modification accepting the VECP must 
be issued in order to achieve the maximum 
cost reduction, noting any effect on the con-
tract completion time or delivery schedule. 

(7) Identification of any previous submis-
sions of the VECP, including the dates sub-
mitted, the agencies and contract numbers 
involved, and previous Government actions, 
if known. 

(d) Submission. The Contractor shall submit 
VECP’s to the Resident Engineer at the 
worksite, with a copy to the Contracting Of-
ficer. 

(e) Government action. (1) The Contracting 
Officer will notify the Contractor of the sta-
tus of the VECP within 45 calendar days 
after the contracting office receives it. If ad-
ditional time is required, the Contracting Of-
ficer will notify the Contractor within the 
45-day period and provide the reason for the 
delay and the expected date of the decision. 
The Government will process VECP’s expedi-
tiously; however, it will not be liable for any 
delay in acting upon a VECP. 

(2) If the VECP is not accepted, the Con-
tracting Officer will notify the Contractor in 
writing, explaining the reasons for rejection. 
The Contractor may withdraw any VECP, in 
whole or in part, at any time before it is ac-
cepted by the Government. The Contracting 
Officer may require that the Contractor pro-
vide written notification before undertaking 
significant expenditures for VECP effort. 

(3) Any VECP may be accepted, in whole or 
in part, by the Contracting Officer’s award of 
a modification to this contract citing this 
clause. The Contracting Officer may accept 
the VECP, even though an agreement on 
price reduction has not been reached, by 
issuing the Contractor a notice to proceed 
with the change. Until a notice to proceed is 
issued or a contract modification applies a 
VECP to this contract, the Contractor shall 
perform in accordance with the existing con-
tract. The decision to accept or reject all or 
part of any VECP is a unilateral decision 
made solely at the discretion of the Con-
tracting Officer. 

(f) Sharing—(1) Rates. The Government’s 
share of savings is determined by sub-
tracting Government costs from instant con-
tract savings and multiplying the result by 
(i) 45 percent for fixed-price contracts or (ii) 
75 percent for cost-reimbursement contracts. 

(2) Payment. Payment of any share due the 
Contractor for use of a VECP on this con-
tract shall be authorized by a modification 
to this contract to— 

(i) Accept the VECP; 
(ii) Reduce the contract price or estimated 

cost by the amount of instant contract sav-
ings; and 

(iii) Provide the Contractor’s share of sav-
ings by adding the amount calculated to the 
contract price or fee. 

(g) Collateral savings. If a VECP is accepted, 
the Contracting Officer will increase the in-
stant contract amount by 20 percent of any 
projected collateral savings determined to be 
realized in a typical year of use after sub-
tracting any Government costs not pre-
viously offset. However, the Contractor’s 
share of collateral savings will not exceed 
the contract’s firm-fixed-price or estimated 
cost, at the time the VECP is accepted, or 
$100,000, whichever is greater. The Con-
tracting Officer is the sole determiner of the 
amount of collateral savings. 

(h) Subcontracts. The Contractor shall in-
clude an appropriate value engineering 
clause in any subcontract of $65,000 or more 
and may include one in subcontracts of less-
er value. In computing any adjustment in 
this contract’s price under paragraph (f) 
above, the Contractor’s allowable develop-
ment and implementation costs shall include 
any subcontractor’s allowable development 
and implementation costs clearly resulting 
from a VECP accepted by the Government 
under this contract, but shall exclude any 
value engineering incentive payments to a 
subcontractor. The Contractor may choose 
any arrangement for subcontractor value en-
gineering incentive payments; provided, that 
these payments shall not reduce the Govern-
ment’s share of the savings resulting from 
the VECP. 

(i) Data. The Contractor may restrict the 
Government’s right to use any part of a 
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VECP or the supporting data by marking the 
following legend on the affected parts: 

‘‘These data, furnished under the Value En-
gineering—Construction clause of contract 
ll, shall not be disclosed outside the Gov-
ernment or duplicated, used, or disclosed, in 
whole or in part, for any purpose other than 
to evaluate a value engineering change pro-
posal submitted under the clause. This re-
striction does not limit the Government’s 
right to use information contained in these 
data if it has been obtained or is otherwise 
available from the Contractor or from an-
other source without limitations.’’ 

If a VECP is accepted, the Contractor here-
by grants the Government unlimited rights 
in the VECP and supporting data, except 
that, with respect to data qualifying and 
submitted as limited rights technical data, 
the Government shall have the rights speci-
fied in the contract modification imple-
menting the VECP and shall appropriately 
mark the data. (The terms unlimited rights 
and limited rights are defined in part 27 of the 
Federal Acquisition Regulation.) 

(End of clause) 

Alterate I (APR 1984). When the head 
of the contracting activity determines 
that the cost of calculating and track-
ing collateral savings will exceed the 
benefits to be derived in a construction 
contract, delete paragraph (g) from the 
basic clause and redesignate the re-
maining paragraphs accordingly. 

[48 FR 42478, Sept. 19, 1983, as amended at 54 
FR 5059, Jan. 31, 1989; 64 FR 72449, Dec. 27, 
1999; 71 FR 57369, Sept. 28, 2006;75 FR 53135, 
Aug. 30, 2010] 

52.249–1 Termination for Convenience 
of the Government (Fixed-Price) 
(Short Form). 

As prescribed in 49.502(a)(1), insert 
the following clause: 

TERMINATION FOR CONVENIENCE OF THE GOV-
ERNMENT (FIXED-PRICE) (SHORT FORM) 
(APR 1984) 

The Contracting Officer, by written notice, 
may terminate this contract, in whole or in 
part, when it is in the Government’s inter-
est. If this contract is terminated, the 
rights, duties, and obligations of the parties, 
including compensation to the Contractor, 
shall be in accordance with part 49 of the 
Federal Acquisition Regulation in effect on 
the date of this contract. 

(End of clause) 

Alterate I (APR 1984). If the contract 
is for dismantling, demolition, or re-
moval of improvements, designate the 
basic clause as paragraph (a) and add 
the following paragraph (b): 

(b) Upon receipt of the termination notice, 
if title to property is vested in the Con-
tractor under this contract, it shall revest in 
the Government regardless of any other 
clause of the contract, except for property 
that the Contractor (a) disposed of by bona 
fide sale or (b) removed from the site. 

[48 FR 42478, Sept. 19, 1983, as amended at 71 
FR 57369, Sept. 28, 2006] 

52.249–2 Termination for Convenience 
of the Government (Fixed-Price). 

As prescribed in 49.502(b)(1)(i), insert 
the following clause: 

TERMINATION FOR CONVENIENCE OF THE 
GOVERNMENT (FIXED-PRICE) (APR 2012) 

(a) The Government may terminate per-
formance of work under this contract in 
whole or, from time to time, in part if the 
Contracting Officer determines that a termi-
nation is in the Government’s interest. The 
Contracting Officer shall terminate by deliv-
ering to the Contractor a Notice of Termi-
nation specifying the extent of termination 
and the effective date. 

(b) After receipt of a Notice of Termi-
nation, and except as directed by the Con-
tracting Officer, the Contractor shall imme-
diately proceed with the following obliga-
tions, regardless of any delay in determining 
or adjusting any amounts due under this 
clause: 

(1) Stop work as specified in the notice. 
(2) Place no further subcontracts or orders 

(referred to as subcontracts in this clause) 
for materials, services, or facilities, except 
as necessary to complete the continued por-
tion of the contract. 

(3) Terminate all subcontracts to the ex-
tent they relate to the work terminated. 

(4) Assign to the Government, as directed 
by the Contracting Officer, all right, title, 
and interest of the Contractor under the sub-
contracts terminated, in which case the Gov-
ernment shall have the right to settle or to 
pay any termination settlement proposal 
arising out of those terminations. 

(5) With approval or ratification to the ex-
tent required by the Contracting Officer, set-
tle all outstanding liabilities and termi-
nation settlement proposals arising from the 
termination of subcontracts; the approval or 
ratification will be final for purposes of this 
clause. 

(6) As directed by the Contracting Officer, 
transfer title and deliver to the Government 
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